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il  Cambodia

March 18, 2012

Notice: Update of status of adoptions in
Cambodia

The Office of Children’s Issues wishes to provide a further update for U.S.
citizens interested in intercountry adoptions with Cambodia.

The Cambodian Ministry of Foreign Affairs and International Cooperation
recently announced to all embassies with diplomatic and consular missions
in Cambodia that the Cambodian government has decided to delay the date
that it will begin receiving adoption petitions until January 1, 2013. The
Cambodian government is still working to establish the necessary internal
child welfare structures to function as a Hague partner.

The Special Advisor for Children's Issues, Ambassador Susan Jacobs, met
with the host government officials in January 2012 regarding Cambodia’s
ability to meet obligations for conducting intercountry adoptions. The United
States continues to support Cambodia's efforts to create a child welfare
system and an intercountry adoption process that fulfills its obligations
under the Hague Adoption Convention. We welcome Cambodia's efforts to
fully implement its new law on intercountry adoption.

Updated information will be provided on www.adoption.state.gov as it
becomes available.
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